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Measure Description: 
Requires that, in election proposing annexation, votes from city and territory to be annexed be counted 
separately to determine separate majorities if territory to be annexed includes 100 acres or more. 
 
Government Unit(s) Affected:  
Cities, Secretary of State 
 
Summary of Expenditure Impact: 
The costs for the measure would impact some city governments and are indeterminate at this time. 
 
Analysis: 
HB 2039 requires that if there is an election concerning annexation of an area of 100 acres or more, 
votes from electors from the city and votes from the area proposed for annexation be counted 
separately. The League of Oregon Cities provided information that there are approximately 35 cities that 
are mandated to vote on annexations and, between 2008 and 2013, there were 10 elections concerning 
areas of over 100 acres. It is anticipated that cities that do have such an election will incur increased 
costs for those elections as a result of the measure.  However, that amount is indeterminate at this time. 
The Office of the Secretary of State does not anticipate incurring any costs as a result of the measure. 
 


